From: <u>Maureen Donahue</u>

To:

**Subject:** District Updates

**Date:** Tuesday, November 9, 2021 4:12:48 PM

## Dear Southwestern Families:

Thank you for your continued support and patience as we continue to navigate some very challenging times for you, our students, and staff. Below are some bulleted updates for you.

- 1. We have had about 2-4 cases a week since the start of the school, The last two days we have 7 identified cases of COVID-19 and multiple individuals waiting test results. We ask that you monitor your child's symptoms daily. Please do not send your child to school with symptoms.
- 2. If your child is experiencing symptoms we ask that you notify the school nurse. The school nurse is able to set up an appointment for rapid testing at the Hewes BOCES Center for any symptomatic staff and or student. You will have results in 15 minutes after testing.
- 3. Children ages 5-11 are now eligible for the vaccine. A clinic is scheduled for Saturday, Nov. 13, 2021 SUNY Fredonia. We will post details on our website.

Please reach out with any questions or concerns.

Mrs. Donahue